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NOW IS THE TIME TO ORDER YOUR 
QUALITY NAPA GOLD FILTERS!

Call in orders, or if you prefer,  
we can come to you and go over your filter needs.

10% 
discount on 
tools during 
the Spring 
Filter Sale
Up to $1,000 

value. Tools over 
$1,000, discount 
varies per item.

PROGRAM 1:  
Orders placed by February 16 will be ready March 1-10

PROGRAM 2:  
Orders placed by March 16 will be ready April 1-10

You can pre-order Programs 1 & 2 or both.  
Pre-orders receive an extra discount.

Due to supply chain issues,  
we can not guartentee all ordered filters will be delivered.
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Abbotsford
715-223-6371

Marathon
715-443-3460 

Owen
715-229-2181

Sixth Annual Grant Smazal Memorial Blood Drive sets record
The Sixth Annual Grant Smazal Memorial Blood Drive took place on Friday and Saturday in Colby. The Friday blood drive was held at the Colby Lions shel-
ter and the Saturday blood drive took place in the Colby Elementary School gymnasium. The blood drive set a new record, bringing in 166 units, smashing 
last year’s mark of 148 units. Friends and family of the Smazals donated or volunteered, along with members of Versiti Blood Centers of La Crosse and 
Marshfi eld. Above left, from left to right is Erin Hennes, Jaycine Geiger, Brynia Geiger, Malorie Geiger and Gary Geiger. In the back row, left to right, is Dave 
Hennes, Robbie Smazal, Kylie Smazal, Melissa Smazal and Matt Geiger. Above right, Melissa and Robbie Smazal started the blood drive in honor of their 
son Grant. The Smazals have worked tirelessly through the last six years to raise hundreds of units of life giving blood. 50 donors were on hand for Friday’s 
blood drive and 106 turned out for Saturday’s blood drive. See more pictures of the blood drive on page 9.                                STAFF PHOTOS/ROSS PATTERMANN

By Ross Pattermann

The Abbotsford city council convened 
for their monthly board meeting on 
Monday, and among the actions taken is 
something sure to make sports and dog 
enthusiasts happy.

The council gave department of  public 
works supervisor Craig Stuttgen permis-
sion to make a pickleball and basketball 
courts, as well as install fencing for a 
dog park, on park property of  the Schil-
ling subdivision. As for the dog park, the 
council wanted Stuttgen to get a price for 
a fence for a dog park.  

That will have to be brought back to 
council for approval before a dog park 
can go in.

 “If  you look at this basketball court 
and the pickleball court, if  everyone is 
OK with containing this portion of  the 
park, what I’d like to do for this year is 
get the basketball court and the pickel-
ball court done,” Stuttgen said.

Helping the council reach this deci-
sion was the fact that Stuttgen said the 
city’s public works crew could do the job 
cheaper on their own than what engi-
neering fi rm MSA had estimated.

“When we were doing budgeting we 

talked about $150,000 roughly for that,” 
Stuttgen said. “The reason I picked out 
these two projects was you start to use 
federal grant money, there’s so much 
fl uff  and so much waste that you don’t 
get near as much bang for your buck.”

Stuttgen suggested having Abbots-
ford’s department of  public works take 
care of  the project. His reasoning being 
that it would save the city money, and it 
could be completed more quickly.

“I went through this estimate that we 
had gotten from MSA, and their cost for 
the two courts was $69,000 to pour those 
in four inch. Kenny Bruesewitz has all 

the equipment to do it and then our crew 
works with them on concrete projects. So 
what I did is made an estimate to do it at 
four inch at cost would be $33,000. At fi ve 
inch it would be $39,000.”

Stuttgen recommended a fi ve inch 
pour to give it more resiliency and room 
for rebar to go in. “With that being said, 
we can save $35,000 by just having our 
own crew to do it and doing the work that 
way.” 

Stuttgen also compiled a list of  other 
ways the city could save money relating 

Abby OKs park projects at Schilling subdivision

 See  PARK/  Page 6


